St. Paul's Church of England (A) Primary School



Emsworth Crescent Pendeford Wolverhampton WV9 5NR

with God as our firm foundation

Headteacher: Mrs J. Ferretti Telephone No: 01902 558621

Email: stpaulsprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk Website: www.stpaulscofeprimaryschool.co.uk

17th June 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

Please find below class arrangements for September 2024;

Year group	Teacher	Support staff
Nursery	Mrs Morgan	To be confirmed
Reception	Miss Briggs (new to school) (Miss Owen x 1 day)	To be confirmed
Year 1	Mrs Scragg (Mon – Weds) Ms Clarke (Thurs & Fri)	Mrs Evans
Year 2	Mrs Richards	To be confirmed
Year 3	Miss Braden	Mrs Savage
Year 4	Mrs Cook (Mrs Morris x 1 day)	Mrs Boden
Year 5	Mrs Honeyghan (new to school) (Mr Davis-Powell x 1 day)	Mr Richardson
Year 6	Mr Platt (new to school)	Mrs Wadelin









Whole school transition will take place on **Wednesday 3rd July** with children spending the morning in their new classes. On this day, children should go to their new classroom door to be dropped off but will be collected from their current classroom at the end of the day. (Depending on the roof works, this may mean that children currently in Year 2/3/4 or 5, moving up to Year 3/4/5 or 6 will need to enter via the double doors opposite the KS2 playground.

On 3rd July, our new members of the teaching team will be in school to meet their new classes. After school on this day, we are holding a short, informal 'Meet the Teacher' opportunity for parents to be able to pop into classes and say hello to their child's new teacher. Whether your child is moving up to an existing member of staff or one of our new staff, we hope that this will help to establish new positive partnerships for the year ahead that we value so much at St Paul's – and, it always helps to be able to put a face to the name!!

At the end of this term, sadly, we will be saying a fond farewell to some of our team. Firstly, Miss Coward and Miss Taylor - we are delighted that they have both been able to start their teaching careers with us at St Paul's and wish them both the very best for their futures.

We will also be saying goodbye to Miss Keise who, having gained valuable experience at St Paul's is going off to start her teaching career, and Ms Lalli, who has been offered a new role within another local school.

They have all been much valued members of the team, some for a short while and some for several years. However, they will all be very missed.

I am sure you will all join me in thanking them for their hard work and commitment to the school during their time at St Paul's, as well as wishing them the very best for the future.

In other exciting news, in September we are looking forward to establishing our own 'inclusion hub' enabling us to provide high-quality, individualised provision for a small number of children who require a more targeted and specialised approach due to their specific needs. Offering high ratios of staff, adapted learning opportunities and specific resources, 'The Lighthouse' will enable us to nurture,









support and better meet the needs of ALL children across school so that they thrive and meet their potential. Staffing is in the process of being finalised and we will be sharing general information to all parents soon, as well as contacting parents of individual children that we feel may benefit from support in The Lighthouse, in the coming days and weeks.

We are very excited about the year ahead at St Paul's and look forward to continuing to work *with* you and *for* your children.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Ferretti Headteacher







